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Dear Petitioner:  

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied.    

 

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 

3 September 2024.  The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon 

request.  Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative 

regulations and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material 

considered by the Board consisted of your applications, together with all material submitted in 

support thereof, relevant portions of your naval record and applicable statutes, regulations, and 

policies. 

 

The Board carefully considered your request to remove your 15 November 2023 Administrative 

Remarks (Page 11) counseling entry.  The Board considered your claims that the counseling 

entry was maliciously filed by a staff non-commissioned officer who has been separated due to a 

substantiated equal opportunity (EO) complaint you filed concerning discrimination.  You 

further explain the counseling entry was a main point in the investigation, which stemmed from 

your EO complaint, but remains in your official military personnel file.  Next, the Board 

considered your claims that you were told you were being not recommended for promotion by a 

promotion panel which took place in December of 2023 and when you were called in for the 

counseling, the counseling entry was backdated to November of 2023, before the promotion 

panel took place but was somehow the result of the board that occurred a month later.  

 

The Board noted pursuant to the Marine Corps Individual Records Administration Manual 

(IRAM), you were issued a counseling notifying you that you were eligible but not 

recommended for promotion to sergeant for the first quarter calendar year 2024 promotion 

period due to physical fitness shortcomings and determined that the contested counseling entry 

was written and issued in accordance with the IRAM.  Specifically, the counseling entry 

provided written notification concerning your deficiencies and afforded you the opportunity to 

submit a rebuttal.  Moreover, your commanding officer (CO) signed the entry, and he/she 






